MAPLEWOOD CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Date:  8/30/16

FINAL MINUTES
Present:  Allen Myers, president; Mary Jo Deering, vice-president; Hugh Barteman, treasurer; Jo Batky, secretary; Jan Maalouf, Alison Peppleman

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  The 4/27/18 report will be reviewed by the board for final approval next meeting.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Hugh’s report covers April 28, 2016 through August 30, 2016.  Ending balance:  $13,300.88.  The report was approved per motion.  Membership 191.  The new membership year begins 9/2016.

LIAISON REPORTS:

BRAC Implementation Committee-Jan: Jan can NOT attend 9/20 meeting.  Per Phil Aperson (County BRAC Coordinator), left turn from 355 N to Cedar to be reinstated approximately 9/2016.  The left turn signal from Alta Vista onto 355N should be in effect soon.  This will be in conjunction with the opening of the crosswalk on Rockville Pike. A new sign will go on 355 S (by Pooks Hill) informing of lane ending.  Discussed confusion of lanes on Cedar going east at Rockville Pike.  

Bethesda Country Day School-Allen:  Nobel gave the county $10K for the construction of public playground equipment on the greenspace by their property on Beech.  Per their lease, Nobel maintains this (county) property.

FASEB CLC Meeting-Allen:  Concern that FASEB may begin to lease to for-profit entities.  Thinking long-term, concern is possible application for commercial zoning of the site if it is sold.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Village-MaryJo:  After extensive discussion and research, the steering committee has decided to postpone incorporation and formal provision of services.  It continues to plan for the future and focus on social and community activities.  MaryJo is very proud of our successes with social activities and neighborhood involvement.  Kudos on this wonderful program!

Neighborhood Watch-Allison:  

Allison is beginning to organize and roll-out the (renewed) Neighborhood Watch Program and will be recruiting block captains.  Allen explained the block captain role and says the block captains must be MCA members.  Also planning for training sessions.  

“National Night Out” is a function of police and safety organizations which takes place in every July.  Allison is looking into Maplewood involvement in this activity in 2017.

OLD BUSINESS:

Pooks Hill Marriott Development-Allen: Tentative meeting 9/22.  Allen will know on approximately 9/9 and will notify the neighborhood.  We want a lot of representation at this meeting.

Newsletter Editor:  WE NEED A NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR!  Please volunteer for this job.  Jan will help you learn how to do it!  Discussion of mailings, emailing and number of MCA meetings, etc.

Status of road projects in Maplewood:  Alta Vista bike path improvements (bump-out, etc.) at Old Georgetown Road should take place within approximately six months. Also completing work at Cedar and Old Georgetown Road. The new signs at Linden and Pooks Hill are very small.  Allen has requested larger and free-standing signs.  Continuous concern about safety and traffic at these intersections.  Hugh reports many broken curbs.  Allen will also report these.  

Happy Hour-Jo:  We have had five happy hours with attendance 10-30.  We will continue same times/dates through December.  They are easy and fun!

Other:  Digital permits-Jan is very concerned with the digital parking permit program.  The main concern is the visitor permits.  Contentious discussion.  She will pursue on the listserv and by letter to Ken Hartman.

NEW BUSINESS:

New Park Regulations-Allen: A potential new regulation may require a permit for any park activity.  Discussion about the Halloween children’s parade and if a permit is needed.  Allen will look into this.  We believe that Maplewood Football is now playing at another location.  Another issue is potential lighted park use at night, which would require a permit.   

Crazy Street Signage:  New Stop signs incorrectly display nonexistent block numbers where the street ends at a T intersection.  This will not be changed at present.

New Zoning Text Amendment re: Temporary Signs-Allen:  The potential new regulation could require a permit and fee for our posting of the MCA meeting signs and limit our signs to only four.  Also, we need to relocate the posting of our signs as they are all posted in a small area of the neighborhood.  After discussion, Hugh offered to investigate purchase of additional signs.  Several need to be posted near Beech Ave. 

Speaker/Agenda for 9/21/16 MCA meeting:

Items for September Mapleleaf:

Allen:  President’s column, Nobel playground equipment, Pooks Hill development; Jan: parking permit situation; Allison:  Neighborhood Watch; Jo: Happy Hour; MaryJo:  library speaker, village; Hugh: membership dues; Helen: Halloween party.

Agenda:  Library speaker, Pooks Hill meeting testimony (Allen), Neighborhood Watch (Allison).

Other:  

Allen mentioned concern about our listserv due to the pending sale of Yahoo.  Jo feels we need a second person/moderator with access to listserv for safe maintenance of addresses and future usage.  

Ralph has been recovering from surgery.  We wish him the best.  Get will soon, Ralph!

Meeting adjourned at: 9:10

Draft minutes prepared by Jo Batky, secretary

